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requires adroit negotiators. The Community is reluctant to come to the table. 
The United States is eager, but as yet has no negotiating authority. The LDCs 
are willing, but insist on some problematic pre-conditions and do not agree on 
the agenda. Japan is willing, but largely because a new round would facilitate 
management of its trade relations with the United States and the European 
Community. 

Canada's economic growth is critically dependent on secure access to foreign 
markets. Our most important market is the United States, which now takes up to 
three-quarters of our exports. More, better and more secure access to the U.S. 
market represents a basic requirement, while denial of that access is an 
ever-present threat. We are extremely vulnerable to any strengthening of U.S. 
protectionism. Early bilateral negotiations with the United States could provide 
opportunities for the two countries to negotiate reduction or elimination of 
tariff and other barriers to cross-border trade, at a pace and on a scale not likely 
to be achieved multilaterally in a further GATT round. Such negotiations could 
also be used to win agreement on rules designed to deal with special or unique 
problems affecting cross-border trade; they would provide a more secure shield 
against a U.S. policy of protection. 

The pursuit of Canada-U.S. free trade is not at odds with efforts to strengthen 
and improve the existing multilateral framework. Rather, Commissioners see it 
as a complementary approach, involving concentration of our efforts and scarce 
resources on our most important market. We see multilateral negotiations 
proceeding in parallel. In our view, such a two-tiered approach is the best way 
to ensure that Canadian industry will win sufficient access to foreign markets to 
invest and grow with confidence. At the same time, it will allow us to open our 
market in an orderly fashion and thus ensure that trade policy does its part in 
encouraging the development of a more competitive and more productive 
economy. 

Commissioners see negotiations with the United States as neither panacea nor 
disaster, but as a prudent course which will help to make us richer and, by 
making us richer, strengthen the fabric of our country and increase our 
self-confidence. While this course may initially make Canada more dependent 
on the U.S. market, it will offer our nation a more secure relationship and thus 
make us less vulnerable. Ultimately, it should strengthen and diversify our 
economy, achieving for us goals that we have long sought, but which have 
eluded us, largely because our domestic manufacturing sector has been too weak 
to attain them. 

Negotiations leading to freer trade, whether pursued bilaterally or multi- 
laterally, will be of little use if they are not supported by the right domestic 
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